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RECHARGE MEALS  

High School/Adult Super Bowl Party ..February 5 

Boy Scout Sunday . February 5  

Valentine Dinner   February 11 

Ash Wednesday .March 1 

World Day of Prayer ..March 3 

Lenten Bible Study begins ...March 5 

WHATõS INSIDE 

Baked Potato Baréééééééééééééé...February 1 

Mexi CasseroleééééééééééééééééFebruary 8 

Chicken AlfredoéééééééééééééééFebruary 15 

Jambalayaéééééééé.ééééééééé.February 22 
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CǊƻƳ ¸ƻǳǊ  CǊƻƳ ¸ƻǳǊ    

t!{¢hwt!{¢hw  
¢ǳƴƛƴƎ ǳǇ ƛƴ нлмтΧ 

   I like Guitars.  I have a couple and though I don’t play them particularly well, 
I do play them and I enjoy it.  I had always wanted to learn and a friend in 
seminary let me borrow one of his and gave me a book that showed how to 
play several chords.  I learned pretty quickly that I’m not particularly musical, 
and that becoming even decent would not be quick and easy.  I also learned 
that I don’t have what musical people call, “a good ear,” which means a 
natural ability to hear when instruments are properly tuned.  Tuning a guitar 
is not especially difficult to do, but for me it was not easy to do well. 

   To tune a string on the guitar, you need to stretch it to the right 
tension.  Too loose, and the note is flat (too low) and too tight and the note is 
sharp (too high).  More complicated still is that you then have to match the 
strings to each other so that when you play all of them they are in the correct 
relationship to the rest.  If 5 out of 6 are tuned but one isn’t, the whole thing 
sounds off. 

   A small number of people can just hear when a note is right either by 
natural giftedness or by incredible training.  Most cannot, and I firmly belong 
in the group of most.  The rest of us need help, and it comes in the form of 
either being able to hear when two notes are the same so that one string can 
be adjusted relative to another or a tuning fork, or using a tuner that tells you 
when the note is correct.  Hearing the notes is essentially like looking at two 
pictures and deciding if they are the same, but doing it with sounds using your 
ears.   The tuner is WAY easier for most of us.   

   A tuner works by identifying the guitar string’s harmonic frequency (sound 
wave pattern).  For instance, a vibration pattern of 440 hertz is an A note 
(which is the note played by the second string from the top in standard guitar 
tuning).  The tuner can tell the vibration frequency of each string and 
therefore knows which note it is and whether it is sharp or flat.  The user can 
then tighten or loosen the string accordingly to get to the right pitch.  Tuners 
are the saving grace for people like me who can hear when it’s not right, but 
often can’t hear well enough to get it right on my own. 

   Last time I tuned my guitar, I was thinking about tension.  Like guitar strings, 
it takes a certain amount of tension for people to be in tune.  Too little  



4 

tension and we often get complacent and lazy.  Too much tension and we 
often get exhausted and anxious.  Somewhere in between the two, there is a 
small sweet spot that gives us just the right result.  We need enough work to 
be productive, and we need enough rest to be healthy.  Otherwise we are out 
of tune, just a little off, and our lives don’t sound right. 

   I think the Bible gets this completely.  Jesus says things like “Go and do like-
wise” and then turns right around and says “Come to me when you are weary 
and I will give you rest.”  Too often we get the idea that life is just right when 
there is no stress or tension, but it isn’t.  Things are just right when the ten-
sion and the rest are in the right ration.  We need a certain amount of tension 
in life to sound the right notes. 

   Here’s hoping that as we begin the second month of 2017, you are finding 
your sweet spot.  If things are easy and you’re feeling restless, maybe you 
need stretched.  If things aren’t easy and you’re feeling worn down, you need 
rest.  Either way you hit your best note when both are present in the right 
amount.  Generally speaking, until you are in tune, most of the other things in 
your life won’t be either.  Blessings to you as God leads you to find your best 
notes and blessings to our church as we strive to sound good together.  

 

Clint 

Nursing Home Ministry 2017Nursing Home Ministry 2017  
      Following is a list of locations and dates where First Presbyterian Church will be holding Following is a list of locations and dates where First Presbyterian Church will be holding 

Worship Services.  Hawkeye Care Center at 2:00pm, WELCOV at 2:45pm, and Pride Worship Services.  Hawkeye Care Center at 2:00pm, WELCOV at 2:45pm, and Pride 

Group of Okoboji at 3:30pm. The services last about 20 minutes and we would like church Group of Okoboji at 3:30pm. The services last about 20 minutes and we would like church 

members to attend and participate.  The residents love the attention and Pastor Clint loves members to attend and participate.  The residents love the attention and Pastor Clint loves 

our participation.  our participation.    

      Communion Sundays would be especially good for one or more of us to help out.  If  Communion Sundays would be especially good for one or more of us to help out.  If  

interested, please contact the church office interested, please contact the church office at 336at 336--1649. 1649.   

  

February 5February 5ððWelcov                        February 19Welcov                        February 19ððHawkeyeHawkeye  

                                      March 5March 5ððWelcovWelcov                              March 19March 19ððHawkeyeHawkeye  
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Then Jesus said to him, “What do you want me to do for you?” The blind man 

said to him, “My teacher, let me see again.”             aŀǊƪ млΥрм όbw{±ύ 

   Sight. It is something that far too many of us take for granted. We might 

grumble about needing reading glasses or the hassle of putting in contact 

lenses, but we fail to recognize (and be grateful for) the uncountable ways we 

rely upon our sight to help us navigate our world, aid our work, connect with 

others, and appreciate the beauty of the creation that surrounds us.  

Bartimaeus, the man who encounters Jesus in this story from Mark, never 

shared the same temptation to take sight for granted. Bartimaeus was blind 

and he relied fully upon the art of begging and the generosity of others to 

care for his physical needs. 

   On its surface, Mark 10:46-52 may appear to be a simple story about yet 

another of Jesus’ miraculous healings. Yet, upon closer inspection, it is an 

incredibly rich and illuminating glimpse into not just the vision of our eyes but 

also the spiritual vision of our souls. Although Bartimaeus was physically 

blind, he could somehow see more of Jesus than the crowd that was eagerly 

thronging him. Upon learning that Jesus was passing by, the man cried out in 

a loud voice, “Jesus, Son of David, have mercy on me!” Bartimaeus was met 

with derision and loud curses by the very people who were closest to Jesus 

and most physically able to see him for who he really was. Yet, even with 

their full powers of physical sight, they couldn’t (or at least didn’t) see that 

Jesus was far more than just a mere teacher. 

   One of the chief ironies of our spiritual 

lives is that we frequently look past Jesus’ 

work and presence in our midst, even 

though we are looking right at it. We put 

too much trust in our own faculties of 

sight and even more subconsciously our 

interpretations of what we see. Take this 

elephant for instance, on its surface it is  
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just an elephant. Your eyes observe it and your interpretation confirms it. Yet, 

is it true? Look closer. How many legs does this elephant have? If our physical 

eyes can be so easily tricked, how much more our spiritual eyes? 

   All of our spiritual walks would benefit greatly if we would remind ourselves 

daily that there is more to our lives than what meets the eye. For example, 

there is more to our sickness than simply pain, there is the abiding, never 

ceasing presence of God. Or, within our hurried encounters with store clerks 

there may be opportunities to share the warmth of Christ’s patient love and 

not simply check off another item on our to do lists. Seeing Christ at work in 

our lives takes work. It requires that we check our assumptions at the door 

and that we humbly invite the Spirit to open our eyes to see beyond the short 

sighted set dressings of our lives. 

   When Jesus asked Bartimaeus “What do you want me to do for you?” the 

blind man said to him, “My teacher, let me see again.”  Notice, Bartimaeus did 

not say, heal me. He asked Jesus, “let me see again.” Christians, we would do 

well to ask Jesus the same. Let us see again Jesus, Son of David. Let us see 

beyond the fabrications and hasty interpretations of our lives, and grant us 

the privilege of seeing beneath the surface into the realm where your glory 

rests. Amen. 

 

Michael 

Ý {Ƙƻǿ aŜ DƻŘ — Roger                     
Lahm 

Ý aƻǾƛŜǎΣ aƻǾƛŜǎ—Jan 
Bolluyt  

Ý bŜǿ aŜƳōŜǊ /ƭŀǎǎ  -  

        Pastor Clint 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwj-x628x4nMAhVKaz4KHT1TCKkQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.fumcpulaski.com%2Fadult-sunday-school.html&bvm=bv.119028448,d.cWw&psig=AFQjCNEode_eiuQmuEMB4OOx3QqkSF6Jqw&ust
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±ŀƭŜƴǝƴŜΩǎ 5ƛƴƴŜǊ 
You are invited to the annual Valentine's Dinner held at the First Presbyterian 
Church in Spirit Lake, IA on Saturday, February 11th at 5:30pm. The Valentine's 
Dinner is hosted by the youth and families of the First Presbyterian Churches in 
Spirit Lake and Lake Park as an opportunity to enjoy excellent food and fellow-
ship and to support the high school summer youth mission trip.  Childcare is 
provided and tickets are $15 per person or $30 per couple. Tickets can be pur-
chased in the church office at First Presbyterian Church in Spirit Lake or can be 
reserved at 712-336-1649 from now until the event. Students are asked to help 
set up for the event at 9:00am on Saturday morning and asked to arrive no lat-
er than 5:00pm to help serve the evening meal (wearing a white shirt and black 
pants). We look forward to seeing you there! 
 
/ƻƴŬǊƳŀǝƻƴ aŜƴǘƻǊǎƘƛǇ 
Mentorship has been the most loved part of our Confirmation program since its 
inception. It is an incredible time for each student to have a personal connec-
tion with an adult disciple of Christ who can journey with them in their final 
stages of Confirmation. Please pray for our students and mentors as they travel 
together on this exciting stage of the Confirmation journey. 
 
!Ŏǘ LL 
All High School students are encouraged to join Pastor Michael for a bible study 
and small group at 12:30pm on Sunday after church. You are invited! Jimmy 
Johns sandwiches are provided, so come hungry and ready to dig into the scrip-
tures with us as we seek to grow in our faith and become more faithful follow-
ers of Jesus Christ. See you soon! 
 
{ǳǇŜǊ .ƻǿƭ tŀǊǘȅ 
This year’s Super Bowl party is being held in conjunction with the POET and 
youth ministry teams.  All 7th-12th grade students and Presbyterian adults are 
invited to join us for our first ever inter-generational Super Bowl Party! Join us 
at the church at 5:00pm on Sunday February 5th for fun, games, food, and, of 
course, the Super Bowl!  We will transform the Fellowship Hall into a large 
screen movie theater with couches and complete with your favorite game time 
snacks.  Whether you are a sports fan or not, join us for a great evening of fun 
and fellowship! No RSVP is necessary, simply bring a dish to share. Let’s 
“kickoff” a great time together! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.strawberryhillmuseum.org%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2016%2F03%2FRummage-Sale-Strawberry-Hill-Museum.jpg&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.strawberryhillmuseum.org%2Fevent%2Fstrawberry-hill-rummage-sale%2F&doci
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Weekly Prayer 
   The women of our church are meeting weekly for a time of prayer in the chapel 
each Tuesday, from 9-9:30am. This is an outgrowth of our Presbyterian Women's 
theme for the year which is an Emphasis on Prayer. We welcome all to come and 
join us: members, non-members, friends, men and women alike. We will be 
focusing on prayer for our nation, the upcoming conventions, and the November 
election as well as any and all other prayer requests that come to our attention.  
We are hoping to use our chapel for a place of weekly prayer time and will 
continue on a permanent basis, a place where we can bring our petitions before 
God and pray for one another as the body of Christ. 
 
Updated Directory Page Available 
   We have compiled pictures and information of our new members since our last 
directory, and they are in a stand in the library window available to pick up. 
 
Ushers & Greeters Needed  
   We are preparing the usher & greeting schedule for our 1st & 2nd Worship 
services.  If you would like to be an usher and/or greeter, please let us know.  If 
you haven't been an usher or greeter, here is your chance to meet a quite a few 
of the congregation.  Let us know - either Cheri in the office or Bob Peterson. 
 
Monday Morning Quilters Needed 

Ý Sewers are needed to put quilt tops together 

Ý People are needed to help tie them. 
   This group meets from 9:00 - 10:30am each Monday morning.  These quilts are 
mission projects and sent all over the world.  No experience necessary and 
TRAINING INCLUDED! 
  
Presbyterian Women Coordinating Team 
   The next PWCT meeting will be held on Thursday,  February 2nd at 5pm.  See you there! 

 

Box Tops and Labels for Education 
   A new list of labels accepted for box tops and labels for education has been 
posted on the window of the church office.  This list shows all the new products 
that labels can be clipped from. 
 

Message from the Deacons 
   The Deacons ask for your help in order that we might continue to help with special needs 
in our congregation and in the community. If you know of any needs, please give them to 
the attention of Doug Stueven or any Deacon. Please use the ñDeacon Envelopesò located in 
the pew racks to make contributions each Communion Sunday for the work of the Deacons. 
We are the hands and feet of Jesus and may He find us faithful in His service. ñEnter His 
gates with thanksgiving and His courts with praise: give thanks to Him and praise 
His name.ò     
 

 

Newsletter Available Online 
   If you would like to receive your newsletter online please let us know by sending an email 
to: office@fpcspiritlake.org.  Also, you can access the newsletter anytime on our website at 
www.fpcspiritlake.org/newsletter 
 

   



9 

Join in Prayer 
   Join in prayer for the Church each Sunday morning at 8:30 a.m. in the Chapel. 
We will be in prayer for the pastor, for the music, for every part of the Service, 
and for the presence of the Holy Spirit in our midst as we worship. God hears 
and answers prayer.  
 

Healing by EldersðPrayers of Healing 
   Elders will be available for prayer.  If you have a need for physical or spiritual healing, the 
opportunity will be available every communion Sunday in the chapel following the worship 
service for Prayers for Healing and Laying on of Hands. Please call Owen Primavera (332-
2537) for more information or if you would be interested in another time for a healing 
service.                                                                           - Psalm 100:4 
 

Worship Service Broadcast Schedule 
   The radio broadcast of the Worship Service is each Sunday morning from 9:00-10:00a.m. 
on KUOO (103.9FM). OR you can go to our Web Site under Media and receive the KUOO 
Live Stream under Sunday Audio Stream.  It is also televised the following Tuesday at 
9:00am and Saturday at 7:00am on Channel 22 if you have a black box. With a 
new or digital TV it is channel 80-25. We invite you to sponsor a radio or television 
broadcast for $50 each; this can be in honor of, or memory of a loved one. Please contact 
the church office if you are interested at  336-1649. 

This year on the Sundays in Lent we will be looking at some of the most 
significant barriers to faithful discipleship  we encounter as American 
Christians, and looking for guidance in the Parables of Jesus.  Each week will 
highlight a particular struggle and one of Jesus’ stories that addresses it.  We 
hope you can join us for great meals, warm fellowship, and thoughtful 
discussions each Sunday afternoon starting March 5th. 

§ March 5 – Busyness and Banquets – Our modern obsession with 
productivity and Jesus’ Parable of the Wedding Feast 

§ March 12 – Materialism and More – Why do we “need” so much stuff 
and the Parable of the Rich Fool 

§ March 19 – Callous Complacency – Why are we immune to suffering and 
Jesus’s Parable of the Good Samaritan 

§ March 26 – Fear and Faith – Facing our fears and refusing to live a small 
life – The parable of the Talents 

§ April 2 – Blessedly Broken – why is it so hard to admit we need help? – 
The Parable of the Foolish Builder 

§ April 9 – The Savior and the Self – Avoiding Narcissism in a self-obsessed 
world – The Pharisee and The Tax Collector 

5ƛƴƴŜǊ Ϥ пΥолǇƳ                      .ƛōƭŜ {ǘǳŘȅ Ϥ рΥмр-сΥллǇƳ 

A sign up sheet for soup, bread, veggies, and dessert is posted in the narthex. 

Lenten Bible Study & Soup Supper 

{ǘƻǊƛŜǎ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ {ǘǊǳƎƎƭŜǎ 
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World Day of Prayer               

òAm I Being Unfair to Youó 

Matthew 20:1-16 

Friday, March 3rd, 1:00pm 

   Invite your friends, family and members of the 

community to join us at 1:00pm on Friday, 

March 3rd to celebrate World Day of Prayer at 

Grace Lutheran Church, Spirit Lake.  The 

World Day of Prayer is a worldwide movement 

of Christian women of many traditions who come together to observe a common day of 

prayer each year.  The host country for WDP 2017 is the Philippines. The women of 

the Philippines call us to explore concepts of economic justice in both the Philippinesô 

context and around the world and our response in light of Godôs generosity.  (Matthew 

20: 1ï16), with a theme of ñAm I Being Unfair to Youò. Refreshments will be served 

following the service. 

Saturday, February 11th,  
5:15pm-Seating    5:30pm-Dinner 

 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjoi-nx2c7RAhXK2SYKHdM9A7UQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.wwdp.org.uk%2Fresources%2F&bvm=bv.144224172,d.eWE&psig=AFQjCNHSrYezdGvGd9pIBjGIvtpcobJqKw&ust=14849322363324
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   You are invited to join us for our Adult/High School Super Bowl 
Party on Sunday, February 5th at 5pm in the fellowship hall. Please 
bring a dish to share.  

Super Bowl Party 

You Are Invited... 
Time to Celebrate at a 

Come & Go Bridal Shower 

honoring  

Emily Stover 
Bride-elect of Brandon DeCook 

Saturday, April 8, 2017 

1:00-3:00pm 

First Presbyterian Church 

Fellowship Hall 

*Please bring a favorite recipe on an index 

card for Emily. 

Registered at Interiors, Maryôs Gift Shoppe, 

Bed, Bath & Beyond and Younkers 
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February 2017  
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

      1 5:30 pm Recharge 
7:00 pm Handbell practice 
7:00 pm H S Youth Group 
7:15 pm 2nd Service Rehearsal 
8:00 pm Choir practice 

2  
9:00 am Men's Bible 
5:00 pm PWCT Meeting 

3  4  

5 Boy Scout Sunday 
8:50 am Reformed Worship Service 
10:00 am Coffee & Fellowship 
10:15 am Confirmation 
10:15 am Sunday School 
10:30 am Adult Ed 
11:15 am Reforming Worship Service 
12:30 pm Act II 
2:45 pm Worship Service at Welcov 
5:00 pm Super Bowl Party High School/Adults 

6  
9:00 am PW Sewing 

7  
9:00 am Weekly Prayer 
1:30 pm Women's Bible Study 
6:30 pm No Building & Grounds 

Meeting 

8  
5:30 pm Recharge 
7:00 pm Handbell practice 
7:00 pm H S Youth Group 
7:15 pm 2nd Service Rehearsal 
8:00 pm Choir practice 

9  
9:00 am Men's Bible 
1:30 pm Mary/Martha Circle 

10  11  
5:30 pm Valentine  

                        Dinner 

12  
8:50 am Reformed Worship Service 
10:00 am Coffee & Fellowship 
10:15 am Confirmation 
10:15 am Sunday School 
10:30 am Adult Ed 
11:15 am Reforming Worship Service 
12:30 pm Act II 

13  
9:00 am PW Sewing 
6:30 pm Deacons Meeting 

14  
9:00 am Weekly Prayer 
1:30 pm Women's Bible Study 

15  
5:30 pm Recharge 
7:00 pm Handbell practice 
7:00 pm H S Youth Group 
7:15 pm 2nd Service Rehearsal 
8:00 pm Choir practice 

16  
9:00 am Men's Bible 

17  18  

19  
8:50 am Reformed Worship Service 
10:00 am Coffee & Fellowship 
10:15 am Confirmation 
10:15 am Sunday School 
10:30 am Adult Ed 
11:15 am Reforming Worship Service 
12:30 pm Act II 
2:00 pm Worship Service at Hawkeye 

20  
9:00 am PW Sewing 
5:15 pm Stewardship Committee Meeting 

21  
9:00 am Weekly Prayer 
1:30 pm Women's Bible Study 
7:00 pm Session Meeting 

22  
5:30 pm Recharge 
7:00 pm Handbell practice 
7:00 pm H S Youth Group 
7:15 pm 2nd Service Rehearsal 
8:00 pm Choir practice 

23  
9:00 am Men's Bible 

24  25  

26  
8:50 am Reformed Worship Service 
10:00 am Coffee & Fellowship 
10:15 am Confirmation 
10:15 am Sunday School 
10:30 am Adult Ed 
11:15 am Reforming Worship Service 
12:30 pm Act II 

27  
9:00 am PW Sewing 

28  
9:00 am Weekly Prayer 
1:30 pm Women's Bible Study 
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   We have had quite a few people visit the library lately.  Why don’t you stop 
in and see if any of the newer books are of interest to you.  Some of the 
historical fiction books about World War II, “The Girl from the Train” and 
“The Nightingale” have been quite popular.  “The Secret Gift” is a true story 
about one man’s effort to improve lives during the depression.  A book I 
have always loved is “God’s Guest List” by Debbie Macomber.  It challenges 
you to look at the people who have crossed your path and the difference 
they have made in your life. 

   Kathy Huitink has donated “The Boy Who Came Back from Heaven” in 
memory of Terry Huitink.  Several new books are on order including “Orphan 
Train” by Christina Kline, “Living Out Loud” by Craig Sager, and “A Gathering 
in Hope”, Phillip Gulley’s latest book in a new series about Pastor Sam 
Gardner’s life in Hope, Indiana.  

   I’ll be looking for you in the library. 

by: Pat Heiser, Librarian 

!Řǳƭǘ 9Ř /ƭŀǎǎŜǎ 

¶ The Book of I & II Timothy—Rachelle Gewecke 

¶ Hunger Games—Pastor Michael 

¶ A Look at the Life & Work of CS Lewis—Pastor Clint 

wŜŎƘŀǊƎŜ /ǊŀƊ LǘŜƳ bŜŜŘŜŘΗ  
¶ Empty wrapping paper tubes 
 

 aŜŀƭ /ǊŜǿ IŜƭǇŜǊǎ bŜŜŘŜŘ   

¶ Please contact the church office or sign up in the narthex if 
you can help serve meals anytime in the next four weeks so 
that we can be sure to count on your help.  Thank you in 
advance! 
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   In order to ensure the safety of our students and speaker, 
in addition to ensuring that everyone has the opportunity to 
experience Harris iii, we have rescheduled the conference 
to March 15th. 
   Please mark down March 15th on your calendars as the 
new date for the 15th annual No Apologies conference. 

THIS YEAR¤ 
Mend a quarrel. Seek out a forgotten friend. 

Share some treasure. Give a soft answer. 

Encourage youth. Keep a promise. Find the time. 

Forgive an enemy. Listen. 

Apologize if you were wrong. Think first of someone else. 

Be kind and gentle. Laugh a little. Laugh a little more. 

Express your gratitude. Gladden the heart of a child.  

Take pleasure in the beauty and wonder of the earth. 

Speak your love. Speak it again. 

Speak it still once again. 

                                           ~~Anonymous 
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In March our church will deliver meals to community shut-

ins.  Delivering Meals-On-Wheels takes about 30-45 

minutes.  You may sign up for any amount of days.  Maybe 

you prefer one day a week, for instance every Monday, or 

every day for a week or different days during the month.   

     Substitutes are available so donôt let the fact that you are 

going to be gone one time stop you from signing up.  You 

pick up the meals at the hospital kitchen at 11:00am.  This 

usually is done with a partner to make the job fun and fast-

er.  Meals are delivered every day of the week except Sun-

day.   

     Delivering Meals-On-Wheels to our community shut-ins 

is a rewarding experience and you will be glad you took part 

in it. 

     A calendar will be placed on an easel in the Narthex for 

you to sign up in February.  If you have any questions 

please contact  Milt Nolting at 336-4336. 

   A sign-up sheet and PEANUT/
NUT-FREE SNACK LIST is 
placed in the library window. 
Please take a snack list and 
sign up for your favorite 
date!! 5 dozen snacks and 2 
large juice (not red please) are 
needed for Sunday School.  If 
you leave the worship service 
during the last hymn, you have 
time to prepare your snacks for 
serving.  

Sunday School ñSnack  Providers and Serversò 
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Okoboji Bereaved Parents Support Group 
ñOffering help in dealing with the loss of a  Childò  Okoboji Bereaved Parents Support Group meet the 
3rd Tuesday of each month at 7:00 pm at Good News Community Church in Okoboji, IA.  For  more 
information call 332-5698. 
 
Support Groups at Kindred Hospice 
   Our Alzheimerôs Caregiver Support Group, for family caregivers of those living with 
Alzheimerôs, meets the first Thursday of each month from 2-3pm. Support group meetings 
are a family caregiverôs opportunity to learn more about Alzheimerôs disease and caregiv-
ing from peers who have had similar experiences or have the same questions and con-
cerns.  Support groups are free and open to the public.  All groups meet at Kindred 
Hospice, 1370 Lake St., Spirit Lake 
   For more information on this group, please call volunteer facilitators; Robin Lock or Amy 
Majerus at 712-336-2941. 
 
Community Table 
   An open invitation to all to attend the Community Table three times a month from 5:30-
7pm.   On the 2nd and 4th Thursdays in Arnolds Park at the Okoboji Bible Conference 
Center, 45 S Hwy 71, and on the 3rd Thursday at the Bedell Family YMCA, 1900 41st St.  
NO COST TO YOU!  Sponsored by the Dickinson County Ministerial Association in part-
nership with the Bedell Family YMCA and Upper Des Moines Opportunity. 
 
TOPS Club, Inc. (Take Off Pounds Sensibly) 
   TOPS...Take Off Pounds Sensibly a non-profit organization meets on Mondays at the 
Spirit Lake United Methodist Church (1 block east of court house, use south entrance on 
19th St.)  Weigh in:5-5:30pm and the meeting:5:30-6pm.  Weôre the support youôre look-
ing for.  For more information call Betty Sangel at 712-320-4458. 
 
Christian Womenôs Connections 
   Connecting, Refreshing, Uplifting meets every 3rd Wednesday at 12:30pm (luncheon 
reservationsð$10) at the Okoboji Community Center, 7 S Hwy 71, Arnolds Park.  For 
more information call Mona at 712.362.4552 or Kay at 712.262.8911. 
 
Glimmer of Light 
     The Glimmer of Light program is designed to provide grieving moms of infants 
(whether from miscarriage, stillbirth birth defects, SIDS, or other illnesses) a support sys-
tem.  This support system will consist of monthly meetings where moms of all ages, who 
have lost a baby at some point in their lives, can come together to help one another by 
listening and by also sharing stories of hope.  The meeting times are the third Monday of 
the month at 7pm at First Presbyterian Church, Spirit Lake. 

 
GriefShare 
   GriefShare is a support group that meets weekly.  The program is nondenominational 
and features biblical concepts for healing from your grief.  They meet on Monday eve-
nings 6:30-8:30pm at Okoboji Lakes Bible Conference Community Center., 45 S Hwy 71, 
Arnolds Park, IA.  For more information, call Jo Winkowitsch, 712-330-7091. 
 
Parents Connect...Because family matters 
   Whether you are parenting together, single or expecting your first childé..all are wel-
come!  The meetings are the 1st and 3rd Thursday of the month from September to May 
from 5:30-7:30pm at Good News Community Church, Okoboji.  A free meal for families is 
served at every gathering.  Free childcare is provided during parent connection time.  No 
pre-registration is required.  Join us!  Contact Cherish center at www.cherishcenter.org   
or call 712-338-3333 with any questions. 
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  First Presbyterian Church is participating in the Cherish House Baby 
Bottle Campaign again this year. Baby Bottles have been delivered to 
the church and are in the library window waiting to be picked up by 
you.  Your coins can make a difference in the lives of young mothers 
and their children.  Please return to the church by Sunday, February 
26th.  Please help changes lives and strengthen families.  

Besides Cherish House, the Cherish Center also offers: 

¶ Parents Connect  ω     No Apologies for Teens 

¶ Father/Daughter Dance ω     Thee Garage Sale 

¶ Free Pregnancy Tests ω     Professional Counseling 

   Donations for the Cherish House may also be mailed to the Cherish 
Center, Box 1003, Okoboji, IA  51355.  For more information, please 
contact the Cherish Center at 338-3333, www.cherishcenter.org or 
info@cherishcenter.org 

Cherish House Baby Bottle Campaign  
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WŀƴǳŀǊȅ .ƛǊǘƘŘŀȅǎ  

 

14  Jed and Karey Winkel 
19  Greg and Jody Jenness 

  4 Doug and Jean Kies 
14 Derek and Natasha Nelson 

  CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ !ƴƴƛǾŜǊǎŀǊƛŜǎ 

 

13  Cooper Hawkins 
14 Jac Radcliffe 
15 Cassidy Howard 
16  Aaron Balm 
 Dayle Broocks 
18  McKenna Beck 
 Jon Stover 
19 Pam DenHerder 
20  Julie Calsbeek 
 Henry Rentschler 
 Vernice Wahl 
21 Jonah Eldridge 
22  Charlie Butterworth 
23 Heidi DeMuth 
 Natalie Hinn 
24 Jean Kies 
25  Jacob DeJong 
 Dee Fibelstad 
 Steve Grice 
 Roger Rieck  
 Alex VanDyke 
26  Nathan Dirks 
29 Leona Koele 

CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ  .ƛǊǘƘŘŀȅǎ 

1  Tresa Knoff 
 Shawnda Prochaska 
2 Jay Fagen 
3  Betty Lamer 
 Marvin Stockdale 
4  Ron Niebruegge 
 Ellen Williams 
5  Hunter Bengs 
6  Evan Stecker 
 Lauren Travis 
8 Andy Butterworth 
 Leola Malone 
 Joan McCulloch 
 Marjorie Roseberry 
 Marion Tadlock 
9  Stacie Rentschler 
11  Teresa Beck 
 Ray Tucker 
12  Lori Lewis 
 Marissa Sill 
13  Harley Broek 
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Ladies....of all ages:   

   Coffee break time  every 
Thursday morning, 9 AM at 
Hey Good Cookies. No 
agenda, just get together 
with friends and a little chit 
chat. Questions: Call Lori 
Vicker at 515-249-6684. 

   The Reforming service is looking for vo-
calists to join the praise team! If you like 
to sing and have thought of trying it out, 
now is the perfect opportunity to join. You 
can sign up to sing as often as your sched-
ule may allow, and you also get to partici-
pate in choosing the music that we sing in 
church on Sunday. Contact Rachelle 
Gewecke at (712)314-2292 or 
rachelle.gewecke@gmail.com to hear more 
about this fun and important way to get 
involved in our church family and use the 
talents God has given you! 

                  Looking for Singers 

/ƻǳǇƻƴǎ ŦƻǊ {ƻƭŘƛŜǊǎ 
     LŦ ȅƻǳ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ŎƻǳǇƻƴǎ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ƴŜǿǎǇŀǇŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǳǎŜ ǘƘŜƳΣ ǿŜΩƭƭ 

ǘŀƪŜ ǘƘŜƳΦ  ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘƛƴƎ  ǘƘŜƳ ƻƴ ǘƻ ŀ Ƴŀƴ ƛƴ ŀ ŎŀǊŜ ŎŜƴǘŜǊ ƛƴ 

!ǳǊŜƭƛŀ ǿƘƻ ŎƭƛǇǎ ǘƘŜƳ ŀƴŘ ǎŜƴŘǎ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǘǊƻƻǇǎ ƻǾŜǊǎŜŀǎΦ  ¢ƘŜȅ 

Ŏŀƴ ŜǾŜƴ ǳǎŜ ƻǳǘŘŀǘŜŘ ƻƴŜǎ ǳǇ ǘƻ н ƳƻƴǘƘǎ ƻƭŘΦ  ¢ƘŜ ǘǊƻƻǇǎ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳΦ 

Receive the Weekly Sermon in Your Email 
We are excited to announce that you can now subscribe to receive 
our newest sermons conveniently in your inbox.  If you would like to 
receive the weekly sermon, you can subscribe on our homepage 
at fpcspiritlake.org. 

mailto:rachelle.gewecke@gmail.com
http://fpcspiritlake.org/
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Boy Scout Sunday 

We would like to invite all Boy/Cub Scouts, leaders and parents to be a 
part of Boy/Cub Scout Sunday on February 5, 2017 at both of our Wor-

ship Services, 8:50 or 11:15am.  You will recognized at the beginning 
of the worship service by standing up from where you are seated with 

your family. 

 

The following is a list of Boy/Cub Scouts that attend Recharge and /or 
Sunday School: 
 
Cub Scouts:  Alex Profit  and Bennett Stecker 

 
Boy Scouts: Tommy Profit and Logan Sill 

 
Mission Statement: The mission of the Boy Scouts of America is to 
prepare young people to make ethical choices over their lifetimes by 
instilling in them the values of the Scout Oath and Law. 
 
 

Cub Scouts ~ 1stð5th Grades: A family and neighborhood centered 
program that gives boys the opportunity to work on award require-
ments.  They meet in small groups (dens) led by volunteer leaders.  
They have monthly pack meetings that brings dens and families togeth-
er for recognition and fun! 
 

Cub Scout Promise: I promise to do my best to do my duty to God 
and my country, to help other people, and to obey the Law of the pack.  
Law of the Pack: The Cub Scout follows Akela.  The Cub Scout helps 
the pack go.  The pack helps the Cub Scout grow.  The Cub Scout gives 
goodwill (Akela is the boyôs leader). 
 

Boy Scouts ~ 6thð12th Grades: A program for boys ages 11 
through 17 that is designed to achieve the aims of Scouting through 
vigorous outdoor activities and peer group leadership with the counsel 
of an adult Scoutmaster.  Boys may also become Boy Scouts if they 
have earned the Arrow of Light Award or have completed fifth grade. 
 

Boy Scout Oath: On my honor I will do my best to do my duty to God 
and my country and to obey the Scout Law; To help other people at all 
times; to keep myself physically strong, mentally awake, and morally 
straight. 
 

The Scout Law:  A Scout is trustworthy, loyal, helpful, friendly, cour-
teous, kind, obedient, cheerful, thrifty, brave, clean and reverent. 
 

The Eagle Scouts in our church include: Andrew Broocks, Ben Cham-
bers, Tony Koth, Brian Grice, Kirk Jensen, Brian McCleary, Mark Tem-
ple, Bob Thorbrogger and Tony Weber.  

(Please let us know if we can add your name or a family  
memberôs name to this very special list) 
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First Presbyterian Church participates in the Spirit Lake Backpack Program. 
This program provides food for kids whose families need assistance.  If you 
are willing to donate food, these are the items we are accepting:  
Easy Macðmicrowave macaroni and cheese 
Cans of Spaghetti and meatballs/spaghetti oôs/ Ravioliðbite size 
Chewy Granola Barsðpeanut butter or  
chocolate chip 
Quaker microwavable quick oatsðwith flavoring 
Juice boxesðany flavor    
Pudding cups 
Individual bottles of juice    
Fruit Snacks 
Peanut butter crackers package   
Jars of Peanut butter 
Crackers and cheese package  Jars of jelly 
Jif peanut butter to go containers  Individual cereal boxes 
Cans of chicken noodle soup  Hormel Complete dinners 
Individual packages of cheez itôs,   Mini Muffins/Poptarts 
Gold fish,100 calorie treat packs  Pretzels 

{ǇƛǊƛǘ [ŀƪŜ .ŀŎƪǇŀŎƪ tǊƻƎǊŀƳ 

   The young women at Forest Ridge are so thankful for all that 
has been donated to them.  But, their supply is running low on 
the following items: Yarn, hotel shampoo, conditioner, bar 
soap and lotion.  Please leave your items in the box labeled 
Forest Ridge in the library. 

Items Needed at Forest Ridge 

[ƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ tŀǊǘ ¢ƛƳŜ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘŜ 
 

     Hope Haven, Inc., providing services at Echo Plus in Estherville and Spir-

it Lake and at Sunshine Services in Spencer, is seeking a part time Associ-

ate to work with the current Religious Services Coordinator to implement 

programs and services which encourage the spirituality and inclusion of 

persons being served by Hope Haven.  This 15-20 hour per week position 

will serve the Spencer, Spirit Lake, and Estherville region.  For more infor-

mation, please contact Pastor Dan DeVries at ddevries@hopehaven.org. 
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Attention Sewers 
   The children’s and lap quilts are now in the 
drawers in fellowship hall and ready for comple-
tion.  Please take them home and complete one 
or as many as you like.  These quilts have been 
given in the past to CAASA, Dickinson County Pub-
lic Health for the “New Moms” program, Lakes 
Regional Healthcare for the new babies, Gentiva 
Hospice and Hilltop Care Center.  Please help with 
this project which provides warmth to many 
members of our community and beyond. 
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